

February 21st, 2021

Deborah Stewart
Executive Director, Corporate Services and Communications
British Columbia Public School Employers' Association
300-2889 East 12th Avenue
Vancouver, BC V5M 4T5

Dear Ms. Stewart,

RE: Sustainable Teacher Workforce Labour Market Project: Sector Market Partnership Report

Last month the School District 5 (SD5), Southeast Kootenay BC British Columbia Public School Employers' Association (BCPSEA) representative, Trustee Krista Damstrom, requested information regarding the status of the *Sustainable Teacher Workforce Labour Market Project: Sector Market Partnership Report*, to which you kindly responded.

In your response, you indicated that "[b]y the time the report was finalized...the data...were stale and not relevant to the current context. So...the report was not released."

While our Board understands that "[f]urther work is required to update the report for currency", our Board would still like to receive a copy of the report, as it is currently written.

Thank you in advance for providing us with a copy.

Sincerely,

Frank Lento, Board Chair

Cc*:

Stephanie Higginson, President, BCSTA Teri Mooring, President BC Teachers' Federation

Frank Lento (Chair) • Trina Ayling • Bev Bellina • Krista Damstrom • Chris Johns • Kathryn Kitt • Doug McPhee • Wendy Turner • Patricia Whalen